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October 31, 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

RE: Personal Development 
 
I hope that you and your family have had a restful and enjoyable break over the half term.   
 
I am writing to you to share some important changes to both our school day as well as our support for pupils around 
their personal development.  Following discussions with students and teaching staff, an area of further support that 
we feel is needed is an opportunity for students to follow up with work undertaken during the PSHE drop-down days.   
 
To accommodate this follow up, we have decided to restructure our current school day every Monday to provide for a 
25 minute PSHE session.  The session will take place between period 4 and period 5.  The start and end time of the 
school day (08:35 – 15:00) will not be affected.  This change comes into effect from Monday 7th November.  The times 
for the new school day on a Monday are provided for reference on page 2. 
 
The purpose of the 25-minute sessions is to allow pupils to reflect on the work undertaken during the previous PSHE 
drop down day, ask questions and access support should they require it.   
 
Students will be grouped in year groups, in the same classes they have their PSHE drop down sessions for.  Further 
information for pupils will be made available on our first PSHE drop down day, Thursday 3rd November. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

A Shaw 
 
Mr A. Shaw 
Deputy Headteacher 
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